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Francophone School Land Request (Ken Jenkins) 
 

Date February 10, 2021 

To Mayor Masters and City Councillors 

From Executive Committee 

Service Area Financial Strategy & Sustainability 

Item # CR21-19 

 

RECOMMENDATION 

 

That City Council: 
 

1. Approve the lease of the City-owned parcel of land (former Ken Jenkins school site) 
to the Ministry of Education as outlined in this report. 
 

2. Authorize Administration to finalize any other commercially relevant terms and 
conditions of the lease documents. 
 

3. Instruct the City Clerk to execute the Lease Agreement documents as prepared by 
the City Solicitor. 

 

HISTORY 

 

At the February 3, 2021 meeting of the Executive Committee, the Committee considered 

the attached EX21-9 report from the Financial Strategy & Sustainability Division. 

 

Kevin Filteau and Rory Jensen, representing the Ministry of Education and Ronald Ajavon, 

representing CEF (Conceil des ecoles Fransaskois) were available to answer questions 

from the Committee. 

 

The Committee adopted a resolution to concur in the recommendation contained in the 

report. Recommendation #4 does not require City Council approval. 
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Respectfully submitted, 

 

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE 

 

 
 

ATTACHMENTS 

EX21-9 - Francophone School Land Request (Ken Jenkins) 

Appendix A - 5382 2nd Ave. N 


